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October 22, 2018 

Addendum #01 

Responses to RFP Questions 

On-Call Hazardous Materials Assessment 
Consulting Services 

To All Proposers,  

Please carefully review the answers provided below and incorporate the information as directed into your 
Request for Statement of Qualifications submittals due to the Project Development Unit on October 30, 2018. 
Submittals that do not reflect the information provided below may be considered non-responsive and the 
submittals may be rejected. 

1. Do consultants need to be within a certain mile radius of San Mateo County? 
ANSWER – No.  Any Proposer that meets the specified criteria will be considered. As noted in 
SECTION III of the RFP under “Travel Costs”, Reimbursable Expenses shall not include Local 
Travel; Local Travel is defined as travel between Firm’s offices and San Mateo County, and 
travel to any location within a fifty-mile radius of either Firm’s office or San Mateo County. This 
50-mile radius includes most of the metropolitan San Francisco Bay Area. The intent of this RFP 
is not to exclude any otherwise-qualified Proposer. Local presence without incurring travel cost 
would be desirable. 

 
2. Who is the incumbent firm(s) that held the contract previously? 

ANSWER – There was no previous On-Call Consultant.  
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